September 1, 1960

Dr. R. Tucker Abbott Academy of Natural Sciences of Philadelphia 19th and The Parkway Philadelphia 3, Pennsylvania

Dear Tucker:

Thanks for being patient. Enclosed is a check for \$8.00 in payment of the old books.

The Congress in Denmark was very good, and I enjoyed every minute of my very strenuous trip to Europe. I managed to crowd into these short six weeks a great deal of museum work on cysters, mostly fossil, some geologic field work and collecting, getting acquainted with people of similar paleontologic interests, and reacquaintance with old friends.

The work on the oysters has been pushed along pretty well. Now there is a mountain of accumulated correspondence and the like.

Best wishes.

Cordially yours,

H. B. Stenzel

HBS: 11b

Enclosure

Shell Development Company Exploration and Production Research Division